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2. Removal of Ties Between Liquidity Fees and Redemption Gates 
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 Additionally, there is no established process to revert a money market fund position back to 
the sweep platform if and when the fund was to reve
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Reverse distribution mechanisms would reduce a fund's outstanding shares while the fund's 
NAV would remain constant.  A reverse distribution mechanism would not cause the operational 
difficulties involved with effecting a daily reverse stock split.  The money market fund industry 
strongly supported the introduction of a reverse distribution mechanism in the United States, so 
much so that many participants in the industry made technology changes to their platforms when 
interest rates began to drop into the single digits, so that they would have the capability to utilize 
reverse distributions in the future.  Despite the support from these industry participants, we are 
disappointed to see its exclusion from the Proposed Rule.  Permitting money market funds to have 
the option of switching to a floating NAV or utilizing a reverse distribution mechanism if interest 
rates went negative would provide the flexibility that is presently lacking in this area. 

Conclusion 

We appreciate the goals of the Proposed Rule to help protect investors and the money market 
fund industry.  As discussed in Sections A through C above, the three key areas in which the 
Commission should consider changes are: (A) amending portfolio liquidity requirements, 
including decoupling the weekly liquid asset threshold from the imposition of liquidity fees and 
redemption gates, (B) removing the proposed swing pricing requirement, and (C) introducing 
reverse distributions as an alternative option for money market funds to handle negative interest 
rates.  Finally, we emphasize the need for time to make any necessary system updates to 
accommodate changes under any final rulemaking, which the ICI Letter outlines in further detail. 

We appreciate the opportunity to discuss our views on the issues raised by the Proposed 
Rule. 

Sincerely, 

Chief Executive Officer  
The Bank of New York Mellon MIC-261824-2022-04-12


